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Fifth Sunday  
in 

Ordinary Time 

St. Katharine Drexel Parish Mission Statement:   The mission of St. Katharine Drexel Parish is to gather together as a communi-
ty of faith, sharing the Word of God with all of our neighbors through our words and example. We emphasize the sanctity of the Eucha-
rist in our daily lives and encourage good stewardship and lifelong Catholic Christian education. Our consistent message is "Come home 
to Christ". 

1800 S. Katie Ave. Suite # 1, Sioux Falls, SD 57106  

Visit our parish website at www.stkdsfsd.org! 

From Fr. Tschakert 

9th grade students and their parents are 
requested to come for an organizational 
meeting on Wednesday, February 13th OR 
Wednesday, February 20th at 7 p.m. in our 
Multipurpose Room. At this meeting, we 
will explain the preparation process for 

those who wish to be confirmed a year from now. 
 

Each family has been informed of these meetings, but occasion-
ally we overlook a candidate who might be out of synch with a 
particular grade level, someone who missed Confirmation earli-
er, or someone who recently moved into our parish. We would 
certainly like to know about additional candidates who might 
have been omitted from our initial mailing. 
 

From time to time, people ask me about retirement for minis-
ters of the Church. In regard to bishops, the Code of Canon 
Law requires that diocesan bishops submit a letter of resigna-
tion to the Holy See upon reaching the age of 75. This letter 
may be accepted or may be postponed, depending on the 
needs of the individual bishop and the needs of the local 
church. Currently, the Diocese of Sioux Falls is awaiting the ap-
pointment of a new bishop, since Bishop Swain reached the age 
of 75 this past year. 
 

In the Diocese of Sioux Falls, priests may request retirement at 
age 70 or 75 (depending on what year they were ordained). 
This is the age when a pension becomes available. They may 
choose to keep working on a full-time or part-time basis, ac-
cording to their own ability and wishes, and the needs of the 
Church. 
 
In fact, those in Sacred Orders never really retire. They simply 
exercise their ministry in different ways, often without the bur-
dens of administration. 
 

Financial Report: Last weekend, we welcomed exceptionally 
large crowds to our parish Masses, and we were pleased to find 
$8,377 in the offertory collection. This month, we expect to 
receive an average of $11,000 from online giving. Thanks so 
much for your generosity. 
 

A Stewardship Testimonial: "Even when we serve out of a 
sense of duty, our service still gives us joy." 

This week on Thursday the Church remembers St. Valentine, 
who was martyred for his faith. For most people, ValentineΩs 
Day is dedicated to expressions of affection and love. At this 
time of the year, ValentineΩs Day is a good reason for a 
school party, a dinner out for married couples, or a cozy 
movie. Every relationship needs a little pick-me-up once in a 
while. 

 

On the liturgical calendar, the same 
day is dedicated to Saints Cyril and 
Methodius, brothers who were mis-
sionaries to the Slavic people in the 
10th century. These two men must 
have been gifted linguists who devised 
a special alphabet to record the Scrip-
tures and prayers for the native people 
in their own language. They had a 
huge impact by founding the Church in 

that area of the world and are still venerated there today. 
 

Today that area of the world is referred to as Czechoslovakia 
which was formed with the redrawing of boundaries. That 
area of the world suffered greatly during the Communist era 
of the USSR, and the Church was brutally persecuted. Many 
people remained strong in the faith, while others withered 
under the oppression. 
 

Many Slavic people settled in the southern part of South Da-
kota more than 100 years ago, and Slavic names are still 
common in our state. We are grateful to Saints Cyril and 
Methodius who planted the faith and watered it. We are 
grateful that their spiritual descendants still make up a vi-
brant branch of the Church. 
 

Last Sunday, we welcomed Bishop Swain to our parish for 
the celebration of the Sacrament of Confirmation. It is always 
an honor when our diocesan bishop visits our parish as a 
visible sign of the unity and universality of our Church. We 
were also grateful to present to him a great sign of the 
Church's future. 
 

Now it's time to begin planning for our next cohort of Confir-
mation candidates. It has been very hard to pick a time for an 
initial meeting that respects the many obligations that par-
ents and students already have in their schedules.   



How to reach us:    phone: 275-6870     fax:  275-6998 
Fr. Gregory Tschakert, Pastor, ext. 202   
 Rectory phone: 275-6871 
  gtschakert@sfcatholic.org 
Deacon Denny Seiner, Pastoral Assistant 
 denseiner@yahoo.com 
Jennifer Maturi, Director of Liturgy and Music and  
            Volunteer Coordinator, ext. 203 
 jennifer@stkdsfsd.org 
Erin Hericks, Director of Religious Ed, ext 204 
             erin.stkatharinedrexel@midconetwork.com 
Tonia Honner, Administrative Assistant, ext. 200 
           tonia@stkdsfsd.org 
Anne Williams, Director of Finance, ext. 201 
 anne.stkatharinedrexel@midconetwork.com 
Jordan Pannell, Youth Director, ext. 205 
 youthministry@stkdsfsd.org 
St. Katharine Drexel School 275-6994 
 sfitzgibbons@sfcss.org or scharron@sfcss.org. 
 

E-mail us at: 
admin@stkdsfsd.org 

 

Mass Schedule & Intentions for this week: 

 
Tuesday, February 12th, 6:30 p.m.  Rita Raiter (d) 
Wednesday, February 13th, 8 a.m.  Susan Engel  
Thursday, February 14th, 8 a.m.  Sara Schmidt (d) 
Friday, February 15th, 8 a.m.  Raymond Soukup (d) 
Saturday, February 16th, 5 p.m.  Wyatt Hanisch (d) 
Sunday, February 17th, 8:30 a.m.  For the people of the parish 
Sunday, February 17th, 10:30 a.m.  Rick Harmelink (d) 

 
Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Tuesdayð5:45-6:25 p.m. 
Thursdayð7:00-7:55 a.m., 12:30-1:00 p.m. 

Saturdayð3:45-4:45 p.m. 
or anytime by appointment 

 
Baptism Preparation Class: 2nd Thursday of each month 

at 6:30 p.m. in the Gathering Space 

How do I register  
at St. Katharine Drexel Parish ?  

 

Stop after Mass today and introduce yourself to 
Fr. Tschakert and tell him you would like to be-
come an active part of St. Katharine Drexel Parish.  

  GOT A MEETING COMING UP?  
*Parish Council: Mon., February 18th at 6:30 p.m. 
*Finance Committee: Tues., Feb. 19th at 7 a.m. 

*St. Vincent de Paul: Tuesday, February 19th at 7:15 p.m. 
*Everyone is welcome to attend any of these meetings. 

Everyone is welcome to join us 
for  school Mass  with our 6th 
Grade  assisting on Wednesday, Feb. 
13th at 8 a.m.  There will be  no 
school  Thursday,   Feb. 14th  for Parent -

Teacher Conferences or  Friday, Feb. 15th and Mon-
day, Feb. 18th. Current SKD families, don't forget 
to enroll for next year starting Saturday, Feb. 
17th.  New family registrations  begin on  Monday, 
Feb. 26th. If you have any questions, please contact 
Sandy in the School Office at 275 -6994 
or  sfitzgibbons@sfcss.org.   

 
Weõll be holding our Scholastic Book 
Fair in the School Library following 
all Masses  on Saturday &  Sunday, 
Feb. 9th & 10th and during  Parent -
Teacher Conferences  on Thursday, 
Feb. 14th  from  7:30 a.m.-6 p.m.  

Stay current on parish events and updates by 
liking and following our parish on Facebook! 
Just search for St. Katharine Drexel Catholic 
Church. 
 

Weôre also now on Instagram! Search 
St_Katharine_Drexel and follow us today! 
 

 
We hope youôll ñLikeò and ñShareò our new 
video with all your friends and followers on 
social media! 

,ÈÙÒɯàÖÜÙɯÊÈÓÌÕËÈÙÚɯÈÕËɯÎÌÛɯÙÌÈËàɯÛÖɯ
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Catholic Daughters of the Americas will meet in 
the Multipurpose Room at St. Michael Parish on 
Tues., Feb 12th for their monthly meeting. Join 
us to pray the Rosary at 6:30 p.m., followed by a 

lunch and meeting at 7:15 p.m.. All Catholic women 18 
and over are invited to join us for three meetings as non-
members before joining. Come check us out! 
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 COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
+Join us for a Menõs Silent Retreat directed by Fr. Tom Anderson Thurs.-
Sun., February 21st-24th at Broom Tree Retreat Center. No TV, no phones, 
and no computersðjust you and God. To register, please call (605) 263-1040 
or visit broom-tree.org. 
 
+Retrouvaille: Help for Troubled and Strained Marriages: The next 
Retrouvaille weekend is Fri.-Sun., March 1st-3rd at Broom Tree Retreat Cen-
ter near Irene, S.D. This is a confidential weekend that offers hope and help 
for couples to heal and renew their marriage relationship. To register and for 

general information, please visit:  www.retrouvaille.org or call 988-3755.   

+Presentation Sisters Womenõs Retreat: Gaye Hanson will be the featured 
speaker for the Presentation Sistersô annual womenôs Lenten Re-
treat, ñNurturing Your Flame by Sharing Your Spiritual Gifts With Oth-
ers,ò Saturday, March 2nd from 9:30 a.m.ï12:30 p.m. in the Parish Hall at St. 
Mary Parish (Sioux Falls). Registration begins at 9 a.m. Registration fee is 
$15. Light refreshments will be served and scholarships are available. Pleae 
visit www.presentationsisters.org for more information, or contact Barb Grosz 
at (605) 229-8391 or bgrosz@presentationsisters.org by Thursday, Feb. 28th 
to register for the retreat.  
 
+Looking for a way to truly live the Gospel? Are you looking for a way to 
live your faith? Would you like to spend a weekend that will change your life 
forever? Residents Encounter Christ (REC), a prison ministry, is looking for 
volunteers. As it says in Matthew 25:36, ñI was in prison and you came to visit 
meò. We have a retreat coming up the weekend of Fri.-Sun., April 5-7th. No 
formal training is necessaryðjust a desire to live out the Gospel and see 
these men for who they are: Children of God. If youôre interested please con-
tact Fr. Jeff Norfolk at jeff.norfolk@state.sd.us no later than Fri., March 15th.  
 
+Pregnant? Afraid? If you or someone you know is experiencing an un-
planned pregnancy, Catholic Family Services can help. CFS provides free 
confidential pregnancy counseling regardless of race or religion. Please con-
tact Christy VanderWoude, MSW, at 988-3775 or 800-700-7867 or 
cvanderwoude@sfcatholic.org. 
 
+St. Michael Cemetery: Visitation hours November 4th-March 9th: 8 a.m.ï
4:30 p.m. 

Youth Activities 
 
 

Youth Group: Jr high and high school students, join 
us at 6:30 p.m. in the Youth Room this Sunday, February 
10th for faith, friends, fellowship, and food!  
 
Next Pancake Breakfast: Sunday, March 24th from 
8:30 a.m.-12 p.m. in the Multipurpose Room 
 
Service Hours: If you are planning on going on any 
youth trip this next year, please consider helping with Pan-
cake Breakfasts to earn credit. Each hour worked is worth 
$10 credit towards your trip cost. 
 
Twitter & Instagram: @skdyouth1 
Facebook: SKD Youth Group 
Youth Director e-mail: Jordan.stkatharinedrexel 
@midconetwork.com 

Sundays, Feb. 10th & 24th: Class 
for Grades 1 -6 (9:30 a.m.); No 
class Feb. 17th  
 

Wednesdays, Feb. 13th & 27th:  
Class for Grades 1 -6 (5:30 p.m.) 

and Grades 7 -9 (6:45 p.m.); No class Feb. 20th  
 
Teachers Meeting: Wednesday, Feb. 20th at 
6:30 p.m. in Room 203  

zġː WÀġëÀĖíĀÙ 2ĖÙĳÙú sÀĖíĚë ʶĀÓ ĀĀĥÀú 
zĲÙÙġëÙÀĖġ 2ÀĀÎÙ 

VĆíĀ ĥĚ æĆĖ ġëÙ ʶĀÓ ĀĀĥÀú zġː WÀġëÀĖíĀÙ
2ĖÙĳÙú sÀĖíĚë zĲÙÙġëÙÀĖġ 2ÀĀÎÙ ĆĀ zÀġːˋ
EÙÌĖĥÀĖĴ ʽġë ĚġÀĖġíĀç Àġ ʺ ēːÿː íĀ ġëÙ
_ĥúġíēĥĖēĆĚÙ vĆĆÿˍ úú ÀçÙĚ ĲÙúÎĆÿÙˍ 
+ÀÎ÷ ÌĴ ēĆēĥúÀĖ ÓÙÿÀĀÓˋ ĲÙ ëÀıÙ 2V

GĖÙÙĀÙˋ Ĳíġë _ĆĆĀúíçëġ _ÙúĆÓíÙĚˋ ĲëĆú˫ú ÷ÙÙē ġëÙ E¦` ĚēíĀĀíĀçġ˪íú ʼˊʷʴ
ēːÿː síĸĸÀˋ ÓĖíĀ÷Ě ÀĀÓ ÓÙĚĚÙĖġĚ Ĳíúú ÌÙ ĚÙĖıÙÓː 

19th Annual Catholic Family Services 
Gift of Hope Concert 
 
Join us Saturday, March 23rd at 3 p.m. or 
7 p.m. at the OôGorman High School Per-
forming Arts Center for the Gift of Hope 

Concert featuring Mark Schultz. Proceeds will benefit the 
Catholic Family Servicesô Gift of Hope Fund. Through 
this fund, CFS is able to provide programs like ñCamp 
Sydney,ò a youth grief camp, suicide prevention services, 
and adoption services in communities across the diocese.  
 
In 2018, CFS was able to provide services in 131 com-
munities. We hope that you can join us for an uplifting 
performance by Mark Schultz and to support the im-
portant work and ministries of Catholic Family Services.  
 
Order tickets online at www.ccfesd.org. For concert or 
ticket information please call 988-3765. General admis-
sion tickets are also available at all Sioux Falls Hy-Vee 
stores after Fri., February 1st (while supplies last). 

2020 Confirmation Students & 
Parents: There will be an infor-
mation meeting for Confirmation 
2020 on Wednesday, February 13th 
OR Wednesday, February 20th 
at 7 p.m. in  the Multipurpose Room.   

. 

Please plan to attend one of the meetings as there 
is very important information that will be shared 
with you. 

&ÒÅÎÃÈ 4ÏÁÓÔ &ÅÁÓÔȡ /ÕÒ +ÎÉÇÈÔÓ ÏÆ #ÏÌÕÍȤ
ÂÕÓ #ÏÕÎÃÉÌ ÉÎÖÉÔÅÓ ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÈÁÖÅ ÂÒÅÁËÆÁÓÔ ×ÉÔÈ 
ÔÈÅÍ ÏÎ 3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ &ÅÂȢ ρπÔÈ ÆÒÏÍ ψȡσπ ÁȢÍȢ-ρς 
ÐȢÍȢ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ -ÕÌÔÉÐÕÒÐÏÓÅ 2ÏÏÍȢ 4ÈÅ ÍÅÎÕ ÆÅÁȤ
ÔÕÒÅÓ 4ÅØÁÓ 4ÏÁÓÔ-ÓÔÙÌÅ &ÒÅÎÃÈ ÔÏÁÓÔ ×ÉÔÈ ÁÎ 

ÁÓÓÏÒÔÍÅÎÔ ÏÆ ÇÒÅÁÔ ÔÏÐÐÉÎÇÓȟ ÂÁÃÏÎ ÁÎÄ ÃÈÅÅÓÅ ÅÇÇÓȟ ÓÁÕȤ
ÓÁÇÅ ÐÁÔÔÉÅÓȟ ÃÒÉÓÐÙ ÂÁÃÏÎ ÓÔÒÉÐÓȟ ÁÎÄ ÐÏÔÁÔÏÅÓȢ 9ÏÕÒ ÆÒÅÅ-
×ÉÌÌ ÏÆÆÅÒÉÎÇ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÕÓÅÄ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ +# ÃÈÁÒÉÔÁÂÌÅ ÃÁÕÓÅÓ ÁÎÄ 
ÐÁÒÉÓÈÉÏÎÅÒ ÎÅÅÄÓȢ   

http://www.retrouvaille.org/
http://www.presentationsisters.org/
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8:30 a.m. Mass 
 

Lector 1: Caleb Honner  

Lector 2: David Honner 
 

Altar Servers: Rip Siemonsma, 

           Sam Donohoe 

 

Book Bearer: Noah Donohoe 
 

EOMs: M Bills, P Bunkers, D Donohoe, 

R Fitzpatrick, C Hodges, N Kapperman, 

K Kautz  
 

Greeters: Kramer & Lukken 
 

Gift Bearers: Bob & Kathy Kessler 
 

Ushers: D Dangel, D Dobberpuhl, 

 JG Weeg 
 

Sacristan: Vickie Donohoe 
 

SFCS GC: Sara Siemonsma 
 

Rosary: Barb Poe 
 

Coffee/Rolls: M Christensen/K Dinges 
 

Bakers: R Koch, S Kramer, P Lien, 

 D Linneman 
 

Wknd Mass Recpt: Regina Cobb 

CLOW: Shane/Sydnee & Savanna 

10:30 a.m. Mass 
 

Lector 1: Stacy Stefani 

Lector 2: Ellyn Wuebben 
 

Altar Servers: Maddie & Maisie 

  Honerman 

 

Book Bearer: Bailey Roman 
 

EOMs: J Feterl, M Garry, KJ Mieras 

J Huggins, L Kokenge, R Lingberg,  

 

Greeters: BA Feterl & KJ Feterl 
 

Gift Bearers: Troy & Desirae  

             Hovdestad 
 

Ushers: Bob & Eddie Meylor, 

 Paul & Lucas Nikolas 
  

Sacristan: Jan Feterl 
 

SFCS GC: Laura Kolker 
 

Coffee/Rolls: Mark & Lela Steffes 

 

Bakers: K Ollerich, M Nikolas,  

 B Petoske, G Rumpza 

 

CLOW: Brooke/George & Hattie Jo 

     

Todayôs song numbers: 657 (921) 395, 504, 378, 499 

Next weekõs readings: February 11-17 
Monday: Genesis 1:1-19, Mark 6:53-56 
Tuesday: Genesis 1:20-2:4a, Mark 7:1-13 
Wed.: Genesis 2:4b-9, 15-17, Mark 7:14-23 
Thurs.: Genesis 2:18-25, Mark 7:24-30   

Friday: Genesis 3:1-8, Mark 7:31-37 
Saturday: Genesis 3:9-24, Mark 8:1-10 
Sunday: Jeremiah 17:5-8, 
  1 Corinthians 15:12, 16-20, 
   Luke 6:17, 20-26 

5 p.m. Mass  
 

Lector 1: Maria Evans 

Lector 2: Henry Evans 
 

Altar Servers: Karley Dumdie, 

            Gracious Williams 

 

Book Bearer: Katy Pellicotte 
 

EOMs: K Brown, B Dumdie, V Kirby, 

GR Lamberty, G Paulin, L Robison 
 

Greeters: Earll & Williams  
 

Gift Bearers: Mike & Jill Pellicotte  
 

Ushers: Troy, Carson & Connor Holt, 

 Mark Maturi  
 

Sacristan: Francis Boehmer 
 

SFCS GC: Jill Pellicotte 
 

Rosary: Henry & Candace Evans 
 

Wknd Mass Recpt: Laurie Rotert 
 

 

 

 

February 16-17 Liturgical Ministers 

Our parish will be serving supper at The 
Banquet West on Tuesday, Feb. 19th. 
Five volunteers are needed at 4:30 p.m. 
to set up and 20 more are needed at 5:15 
p.m. to help serve supper. Please sign up 

on the sheet in the Gathering Space if you can help. 

,ÈÚÚɯ(ÕÛÌÕÛÐÖÕÚȯɯ(ÍɯàÖÜɯÞÖÜÓËɯÓÐÒÌɯÛÖɯÏÈÝÌɯÈɯ
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ÜÓÌɯÈɯËÈÛÌȭɯ3ÏÌɯÚÜÎÎÌÚÛÌËɯ,ÈÚÚɯÚÛÐ×ÌÕËɯÐÚɯȜƕƔɯ

×ÌÙɯ,ÈÚÚȭɯ 

/ÕÒ +ÎÉÇÈÔÓ ÏÆ #ÏÌÕÍÂÕÓ #ÏÕÎÃÉÌ ×ÉÌÌ ÍÅÅÔ 
3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ &ÅÂȢ ΣΡÔÈ ÁÔ Ω ÐȢÍȢ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ !ÄÕÌÔ %ÄÕÃÁȤ
ÔÉÏÎ 2ÏÏÍ ΤΡΥȢ !ÌÌ ÐÁÒÉÓÈ ÍÅÎ ÁÇÅÓ ΣΪϹ ÁÒÅ 
ÉÎÖÉÔÅÄȢ +ÎÉÇÈÔÓȟ ÂÒÉÎÇ Á ÆÒÉÅÎÄȢ 0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ 
-ÉËÅ 0ÅÌÌÉÃÏÔÔÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓ ÁÔ ΨΡΧ-ΥΨΨ-ΡΣΤΩ 

ÏÒ  ÈÍÐÅÌÌÉÃÏͽÌÉÖÅȢÃÏÍ 


